
Assess the risk of heat stroke to
employees

Attention duty announcers, radio and TV stations:

     Please broadcast the following special announcement immediately, and
repeat it at frequent intervals when the Very Hot Weather Warning is in
force:

     The Labour Department reminds employers that as the Very Hot Weather
Warning is in force, they should assess the risk of heat stroke to their
employees and adopt effective preventive measures such as providing cool
drinking water, setting up temporary sunshade and providing mechanical aids
to reduce physical exertion of employees. Employees should drink water
regularly and be mindful of their physical condition. If early heat stroke
symptoms such as headache and thirst appear, they should inform their
supervisors and seek medical help immediately.

Very Hot Weather Warning issued

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     The Hong Kong Observatory has issued the Very Hot Weather Warning.

     To prevent heat stroke, avoid prolonged activities outdoors.

     If engaged in outdoor work or activities, wear a wide-brimmed hat and
light-coloured, loose-fitting clothes. Stay in shaded areas as much as
possible.

     Drink plenty of water, and avoid beverages containing caffeine or
alcohol.

     If you feel sick, consult a doctor right away.
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Hong Kong Customs seizes suspected
methamphetamine (with photo)

     Hong Kong Customs yesterday (May 29) seized about 3.6 kilograms of
suspected methamphetamine with an estimated market value of about $1.9
million at Hong Kong International Airport.

     A male passenger arrived in Hong Kong from Togo via Ethiopia yesterday.
Upon examination of his check-in luggage, Customs officers found the
suspected methamphetamine concealed inside a false compartment at the bottom
of the luggage. The man was then arrested.

     The arrested man, aged 50, has been charged with one count of
trafficking in a dangerous drug. He will appear at West Kowloon Magistrates'
Courts tomorrow (May 31).

     Under the Dangerous Drugs Ordinance, trafficking in a dangerous drug is
a serious offence. The maximum penalty upon conviction is a fine of $5
million and life imprisonment.

     Members of the public may report any suspected drug trafficking
activities to the Customs 24-hour hotline 2545 6182 or its dedicated crime-
reporting email account (crimereport@customs.gov.hk).
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Cluster of Rhinovirus cases in Kowloon
Hospital

The following is issued on behalf of the Hospital Authority:

     The spokesperson for Kowloon Hospital made the following announcement
today (May 30):
 
     Three patients (aged 41 to 67) and a staff member in a male infirmary
ward of the Rehabilitation Department presented with respiratory symptoms
since May 25. Appropriate viral tests were arranged for the patients and
their test results were positive for Rhinovirus. The patients concerned are
being treated under isolation with stable condition. The staff member is
currently on leave.
 
     Limited admission to the ward has been imposed. Infection control
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measures have already been stepped up according to established guidelines.
All other patients in the ward are under close surveillance.
 
     The cases have been reported to the Hospital Authority Head Office and
the Centre for Health Protection for necessary follow-up.


